March 13, 2008
Jamie O’Steen, President

Xtension Services, Inc.

10722 Oak Pond Circle

Charlotte, North Carolina  28277

RE:  Outstanding Penalty Assessment 
Dear Jamie O’Steen:
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) has not received Xtension Services, Inc.’s (Xtension) penalty assessment payment of $100. On July 5, 2007, the commission issued Xtension a $100 penalty for failure to file its 2006 annual report by the deadline (copy enclosed). On July 18, 2007, the commission received Xtension’s application for mitigation of the penalty. The penalty mitigation request was denied by Commission Order dated July 30, 2007 (copy enclosed). 
If we do not receive Xtension’s $100 payment by March 27, 2008, the commission will consider  additional sanctions. In addition, we will refer the matter to the Office of the Attorney General for collection.

For questions regarding this matter, please contact Sheri Hoyt, Compliance Specialist, Business Practices Investigations Section. Ms. Hoyt can be reached at (360) 664-1149, or by e-mail at shoyt@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary
Enclosures






